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SUMMARY:	
This event took the format of a panel discussion which consisted of two groups of speakers from the above mentioned organizations of BSSC, UBC and EuroRegion. The first group of panelists consisted of the youth representatives from these organizations, while the second one was mainly made up of board members of these organizations, i.e.the ‘adults’ or ‘non-youth’ as panelists liked to say.
The first part of the discussion focused on the title, ‘nothing about us without us’, or in other words, the participation of youth in policy making and decision making processes in their constituencies. The youth from all three organisations, whose members come from different Baltic counties, such as Denmark, Sweden, Poland, Finland, shared very similar concerns about their situation. The most commonly noted problems were the lack of youth participation in decision making on all levels, from the local to the national and the lack of youth involvement in policy matters that seem to be outside what is usually considered ‘youth politics.
[bookmark: _GoBack]To understand their voices better, the youth participants from BSSSC and UBC noted that youth needs to be involved from the local community level, to the national level and that it is the ‘adults’ in these levels that need to make sure youth are invited to participate and well-informed about their rights and opportunities. It is not enough to simply ‘open the door’ for youth participation, they argue, but they have to know that the door exists in the first place. 
Apart from lack of participation and knowledge about the possibilities to be involved in policy-making, the youth agreed that such areas like the economy, political system, immigration, etc, are all ‘youth’ problems. Instead of creating a narrative that youth politics are mostly concerned with ‘immediate’ issues affecting them such as education, the youth argue that all policy areas are youth relevant, because they affect their lives just as much.
The adult board members of the same organizations mostly agreed with what their younger counterparts argued, as it is common to see in politicians and activist usually. It is hard to argue any of the concerns they voice are not legitimate, but when it came to the part of the debate that dealt with concrete proposals, the consensus was not reached. The common ground was reached in the part what ‘ought’ to be achieved in the future, but not ‘how’ to get there. One of the rare ideas put forth was the use of social media which could be a gateway to increased youth participation in the future, something older generations do not use as much or see value is, as much as the youth do.
To conclude, the panel was an informative insight into the current state of affairs from the viewpoint of Baltic youth activists. The problems of representation and inclusion dominated the discourse, and the issue was concluded as not the question of ‘if’ but ‘when and how’ will the youth of the Baltic region get the opportunity to be involved on equal footing in the decision making process in the local, nation and even trans national level. As in every other aspect, regional differences exist and in some countries like Norway participation of youth is high, while in other such as Poland or Lithuania it is less so. The concrete proposals were amiss, but the discussion has only been opened and we expect more debates like this in the future now.


